Attendees: Jim G., Margie C., Cathi W. Deborah W.-C., Justin B., John Y., & Pat G.

Discussion ensued regarding the broken flag pole mechanism at the Falling Leaf entrance. A motion was made by Justin, seconded by Cathi, and unanimously passed authorizing John Y. to make the necessary arrangements to repair or replace this item as needed.

There was lengthy discussion concerning an ongoing deed restriction violation involving a covered car in a homeowner's driveway. Jim agreed to continue to work with the homeowner to bring about resolution. There was further conversation concerning the need to find an additional volunteer to assist with deed restriction violations. Gary Kuecker has agreed to cover the older half of the subdivision, but someone is needed to assist with the area north of Cambridge. In the interim, the members of the Board have agreed to assist.

Pat gave an update on the current Balance Sheet and the Profit & Loss statement from January 1 through today's date. At this time the HOA remains in good standing financially. A question was raised concerning how legal fees were structured. Pat explained that the HOA is rebated legal fees that are paid in the course of actions pertaining to overdue annual dues.

Cathi made a motion for adjournment, Deborah seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved. The next Board meeting will be held on July 23, 2018 in Pat Garner's office.